Stratford Gardens Home Association

Board Meeting

January 2005 Minutes

Date:


January 11, 2005

Location:

Colleen Kennedy’s home

Time:


7:10pm – 8:45pm

In Attendance:
Sandy Allen, Stephen Lyddon, Maggie Shine, Colleen Kennedy, Paul Mohr, Derek Guemmer, Mary Martin

Absent:

Laurie Ingram, John Larson

1.
Meeting called to order by Colleen Kennedy at 7:10pm.

2.
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from the September 2004 meeting were approved.

3.
Order of Business

A. Financials

Maggie presented the current income statement, balance sheet, delinquency report, and money market statement.  Related to our income statement, Maggie raised a few questions which will be pursued with John Sheets.

Pertaining to the delinquency report, Maggie plans to contact the residents listed to remind them of their outstanding dues.

The Holiday Party expenses were high given the low turn out.  Format for future social events needs to be considered given limited funds.  We will potentially pursue lower cost options such as churches and parks.

B. Island Beautification

A new contract was negotiated.  Although it increased by $500, it does now include watering.  The price increase was due to moving cost increasing $49/week to $64/week and an increase in grub application cost.  Billing for services will not occur until the new fiscal year.  Sandy moved to approve the contract and Maggie seconded the motion.  All voted in favor of approval.

Feedback on PAIC funding is still awaited.

C. Complaints

No complaints required action on the part of the Board.

D. Directories

Data is currently being reformatted for printing.  Printing bids will soon be sought.

E. New Members

Ten new members including:

· Salvator and Camellia Monteleone 1239 West 63rd
· Richard and Lee Van Zon 1233 West 63rd
· Jason and Begonya Klumb 1208 West 62nd St.

· Rebecca Monion 1236 W. 60th Terr.

· Jon and Jennifer Winningham 1246 W. 63rd
· Marc and Teresa West 1205 W. 60th Terr.

· Christopher and Ann Prochnow 1241 Stratford

· Benny Lee 6300 Ward Parkway

· Oscar and Ratana Tshibanda 1251 Huntington

· Erick and Ann R. Roeder 1209 W. 61st St.

F. Recycling

The City has noted that due to the new curbside recycling program, trash collection citywide is down 27%.

G. Other Business

1) Stephen attended the Southtown Council Meeting.  

2) The next newsletter will likely be mid-February
The meeting adjourned at 8:45pm.

Minutes Recorded by:

Sandy Allen 

11 January 2005
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